 NEWS RELEASE

The Pinhard Prize

UK’s Best Under 21 Sporting Motorcyclist

The huge cup that comprises the annually awarded Pinhard Prize together with a replica for lifelong retention by the recipient is awarded by Britain’s prestigious Sunbeam Motorcycle Club in memory of Frederick William Pinhard who died in June 1948 while serving as secretary of the club.

Previous winners then under 21 include John Surtees, Mike Hailwood, Jeff Smith, Brian Martin, Roy Peplow, Dan Shorey, Scott Ellis and a host of others who have gone on to be National and International Champions in the myriad of disciplines which comprise motorcycle port..  

“Pin” was an astonishing man of boundless energy and as a founder of the Sunbeam Club in 1924 he managed and directed its sport organising activities in trials, sprints, road racing and in a myriad of social events that provided Sunbeam members with continuous pleasure and considerable motorcycling activity. He was a mainspring in the ACU centre and on ACU committees and how he fitted Sunbeam work into his private life as a stockbroker, rifle shooting champion and the Metropolitan Police Special Constabulary is evidence of his astonishing versatility.

Fred Pinhard’s memory is now perpetuated by the permanent fund garnered in respect by donations from the members of the Sunbeam Club and the Sunbeam clubs sale of The Motorcycle Trophy awarded by the journal “The Motorcycle” to the club when it won outright the 1947 MCC Inter Club Trial. This ornate solid silver trophy is today in the British Museum with an estimated worth of £100,000.

Every year since 1950 the Pinhard Trophy has been awarded to the best under 21 sporting motorcyclist in ACU jurisdiction. A £50 cheque accompanies the 2 gallon cup and the lifetime retention replica cup and today the Sunbeam Pinhard prize organiser Allan Robinson announces that the winner is Scottish ACU 2004 Enduro Champion Paul Chatham (born 17/9/1987.).

Paul has received training by Stefan Everts in Spain and will be contesting the International Enduro scene in 2006.

The Sunbeam Club with over 700 members organises many trials but today is well known for its annual Pioneer Run for pre 1914 machines from Epsom’s Tattenham Corner to Brighton. The 2006 Pioneer event is on March 19th.

Paul Chatham was recommended to the trophy award organisers by The Scottish Auto-Cycle Union and will receive the Trophy and the plaudits of a 300 strong audience at the English ACU’s Annual Prize Presentation to Motorcycle Champions at the Park Inn Hotel in Silver Street, Northampton on January 28th 2006.

The Sunbeam Club wish Paul Chatham well in his future competition riding and remind all ACU officials and parents of under 21 sporting motorcyclists plus their Clubs and sponsors as well as journalists and event organisers that the recommendations for next years award should be made during August and September 2006 to the Pinhard Prize Manager for the Sunbeam Club Ltd Allan Robinson MBE at 21, Stringhams Copse, Ripley, Surrey, GU23 6JE (01483 225491) who will send the requisite forms on request.

Previous entrants may, if still under 21, resubmit entries.

Paul Chatham may be contacted for comment at 6, The Hawthorns, Gullane, Scotland. EH31 2DZ and via Charles Mackenzie if the Scottish ACU by telephone on 0131 443 4275

E Mail Charlie@scottishenduros.co.uk 

Paul’s current machine is the KTM125EXC which was bought by the help from his parents, Micky Dates Motorcycles of Glasgow and Bikesport of Newcastle. Paul is a member of the Melville Club.

Sunbeam Club source of Pinhard Prize Information is Allan Robinson

01483225491
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